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WRITTEN QUESTION TO THE MINISTER FOR INFRASTRUCTURE   

BY DEPUTY S.M. AHIER OF ST. HELIER NORTH 

QUESTION SUBMITTED ON TUESDAY 2nd APRIL 2024 

ANSWER TO BE TABLED ON TUESDAY 9th APRIL 2024 

 

 

Question 

 

 

“In relation to the Havre des Pas Lido, will the Minister advise –  

 

(a) whether the lease was put out to tender; 

(b) whether a lease has now been signed; 

(c) whether the lease was given to the previous leaseholder; and  

(d) who has responsibility for the upkeep of the toilet facilities?” 

 

 
Answer 

 

 

a) The lease was not put out to tender; there is an assumption (not a guarantee) that the current 

leaseholder will have the option to renew their lease. 

 

b) The lease has not yet been signed; there was some work on fire safety numbers that was 

fundamental to the lease that had to be outsourced and that has only recently been completed.  The 

expectation is that the lease will be signed by 12 April. If the current occupier does not sign the 

lease and take this opportunity, then we will look to readvertise and seek another occupier.  

 

c) The lease was offered to the previous leaseholder. 

 

d) Jersey Property Holdings is responsible for the upkeep of the public toilet facilities.    

 

 

 


